
 
 

             
 

Careers – Apprenticeships, Apprenticeships, Apprenticeships  

  Dear Parents, 
Our new Sports Hall floor has been installed and we are delighted with the results. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

No doubt you will recall from various parents’ evenings and other events, 
the previous floor was uneven and not an ideal surface for high quality 
sport.  Governors allocated £60,000 to fund this project which will benefit all 
pupils for years to come.  The technical bit; ‘it is a sprung timber floor with a 
TVS sports PU finish, providing a combined elastic playing surface in 
compliance with BSEN 14904’.  Impressive!  The surface 
has line markings for four badminton courts, a netball 

court, a basketball court and a handball court.  It complies with national and Olympic 
standards, so we expect Broughton pupils to represent GB in Tokyo later this year ….. or 
Paris in 2024 at least! 
Doubtless you read in last week’s media a report of a school in Cardiff where every 
pupil in the same class achieved an A* in Maths six months early.  I especially liked 
the comment from an apparently unassuming (and obviously extremely talented) 
teacher, Mr Elive.  He commented, “there is no secret method”, and his pupils 
“worked very hard”.  It has been forever thus within and beyond education.  If a 
person has a strong work ethic there is not limit as to what they can achieve. 
Thank you to all c.250 of you who attended last week’s Year 9 Parents’ 
Options Evening.  If you wish to discuss any of the associated issues, please 
contact Mr Church (churchm@broughtonhigh.co.uk). 
I look forward to meeting parents of Year 8 pupils on Thursday 30th January from 4.15 to 7.15pm. 
As always, if you are happy or unhappy with any aspect of life here at Broughton, please do not hesitate to 
get in touch.  My email address is morrisc@broughtonhigh.co.uk.  
                                                                                                                                        Chris Morris, Headteacher  

 
 
 

Thursday 23rd January was a very busy day for Careers.  The morning started with a session on 
Apprenticeships for parents of Year 11 pupils, who now have an up-to-date and accurate understanding 
around Apprenticeships.  It was then on to the Year 10 assembly to begin to make them aware of the 
apprenticeship options available to them when they leave school.  Finally, the morning was completed with 
a workshop attended by twenty six Year 11 pupils who had shown an interest in an apprenticeship after 
leaving Broughton.  We hope that everyone has found the information of interest and that it has allowed 
pupils to form an accurate opinion of their own suitability with regard to apprenticeships.  We are likely to 
be organising another session for parents in the near future.   Please email Mrs Dumbell at 
dumbellr@broughtonhigh.co.uk to express an interest in any future sessions and we will contact you with 
the details.   
Don’t forget, if your child would like a careers appointment they can see Mrs Dumbell at the i-Centre 
Reception to make an appointment or email dumbellr@broughtonhigh.co.uk. 

Mrs Donleavy  
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General Knowledge 

1. A tariff is the name given to an import tax 
which makes an imported product more 
expensive. 

2. It is understood that the Duke and Duchess of 
Sussex are going to live in Canada. 

3. Several towns and cities are considering 
banning or restricting cars from entering the 
centres to help reduce pollution. 

4. Vladimir Putin is the President of Russia. 
5. The Scottish FA is set to impose a ban on Under 

12s heading the ball in football training. 
6. Disney owns 20th Century Fox. Disney is 

removing the word ‘Fox’ because it does not 
want to be associated with its right-wing Fox 
News Network. 

7. Researchers at Reading University have 
discovered that speaking more than one 
language can protect the brain from decline. 

8. Britain imported 600,000 tons of coal from 
Australia in 2019. 

9. Michael Morpurgo wants primary school 
teachers to read to their class for 30 minutes 
each day. 

10. Emmanuel Macron is the President of France. 

 

Quantum Theatre Performances 
in School 

 
Some Year 10 and Year 11 pupils have received 
letters inviting them to watch two Quantum 
Theatre performances, ‘A Christmas Carol’ and 
‘Macbeth’, which will be delivered in school.   
 
The performances are Tuesday 4 February and 
Thursday 13 February respectively.  
 
This is a reminder that if your son/ 
daughter wishes to attend, the £10 
payment is due as soon as possible and 
can be paid on ParentPay. 
 
Thank you. 

Mr Webster 

Basketball Quarter-Final  
Lancashire Cup 
 
On Tuesday, 21st January, the under 14s 
basketball team travelled to All Saints Catholic 
High School in Rossendale to play the quarter-
final of the Lancashire Cup.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The boys played extremely well, with Jacob 
Barry scoring 11 baskets equating to 22 points. 
The team won 42 - 12 which means they go 
through to the semi-finals where they play 
Archbishop Temple school. 

Archie Macleod, 9B 

Parents’ Evenings 
 

 Thursday 30th January Year 8 
Thursday 27th February Year 7 
Thursday 12th March * Year 11 
Thursday 26th March Year 9 
 

* Please note that the ‘Help your child revise’ 
session will be held on 12th March as part of 
the Year 11 parents’ evening.  This session will 
not be held on 5th March as previously 
indicated. 

The event normally costs £20 per person however, our 
school gardener Miss Sumner, has offered to sponsor 
two pupils and pay their fee. 
Participants will be provided with lunch (soup and a roll) 
at the Café Ambio and will receive a free pair of 
secateurs. 



 

             
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Science Masterclass at Runshaw College 
On Tuesday, 21st January, five Year 9 pupils (Frances Park, 
Viki Clarke, Isaac Jones, Ewan McLean and Rebecca 
Wright) visited Runshaw College for a science 'Krypton Factor' 
challenge.   The challenge involved three activities during which 
points were collected towards an overall score.  The first 
activity tested chemistry knowledge and required the pupils to 
complete words to answer questions using the periodic table.  
The second activity tested knowledge of geology during which 
the cause of death of a dinosaur was investigated.  Lastly, the 
final challenge was to find how long a body had been 
decomposing (not a real body!) which involved some rather 
smelly maggots.   
The pupils described the day as 'extremely busy, but entertaining'.  Although they did not win the 
challenge they were highly motivated and enjoyed the day.  Well done. 

Dr Wright 

Year 11 Trip to the Flower Bowl 
On Wednesday, 22nd January, we took 109 pupils to the Flower Bowl in Barton, in recognition of their 
continued hard work and positive attitude in school. Pupils were awarded a place if they had achieved a 
commendation in the first review, achieved 50 class-chart points, and/or have been a Prefect. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The pupils participated in either crazy golf or ten pin bowling, followed by a karaoke session. I must admit, 
I was concerned that no-one would get up to sing .... I needn’t have worried as it was more difficult getting 
the microphone back off them!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The pupils were an absolute pleasure throughout, 
something which was endorsed by the staff at the 
Flower Bowl.  
 
I hope the event was a 
welcome break from their 
studies, but also a source of 
motivation to remain 
focussed over the coming 
months in the lead up to 
their exams. I wish every 
pupil in Year 11 the very 
best of luck. 

Mr Bailey 
 



 

Closing date for applications : 28th February 2020 



 

             
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

Year 9 GCSE Options 
 

Thank you to all Year 9 parents who attended the Options Evening on Thursday 23rd January. 
 

The presentation from the evening and the Options booklet 
are now available on the school website. 

http://www.broughtonhigh.co.uk/parents-students/year-focus/year-9/options 
 

 

Football Achievements – Fran Lyons (11H) 
Fran Lyons (11H) plays for PNE and is also playing in the Manchester league in the 
U18s section.  I was delighted to hear of Fran’s various recent achievements.  She 
has had Man of the Match for the last two weekends (voted by the opposition) and 
three times in total this season. Fran was also asked to play for YM and now plays for 
them each Sunday. Just before Fran turned sixteen, the PNE Development Squad 
Manager asked if she would sign for that team and see how she would handle the 
move to open age football.   
Fran’s debut match for PNE’s Development Squad was on Sunday 26th January and within minutes she 
almost scored.  Fran had an outstanding game and the opposition praised Fran’s performance and 
could not believe she has turned 16; the player she was marking was a highly experienced 35 year 
old. 
Fran has every right to be proud of her performance and she has been offered a permanent place in 
the squad.  In April,  Fran goes to Dallas for a week to compete in the Dallas International Cup – what 
a fabulous opportunity.  I look forward to hearing about Fran’s sporting achievements in the future. 

Mr Bailey 
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DON’T MISS YOUR CHANCE TO VISIT AND EXPERIENCE 
OUR FACILITIES AND TALK TO INDUSTRY PROFESSIONALS!

FEBRUARY OPEN DAYS

01254 54659 or email info@t2000.co.uk

www.training2000.co.uk
Twitter @training2000         
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Find us on LinkedinLike us on Facebook 	

LOCATION: Blackburn Office, Furthergate Business Park, BB1 3BD

DIGITAL SCAFFOLDING

PROFFESSIONAL SERVICES

AUTOMOTIVE

ENGINEERINGHEALTH

WHY YOU SHOULD ATTEND
Meet and talk to sector professionals about your future
Meet and talk to companies working in industry
Discuss progression opportunities with UCLan representatives

Tour our state of the art facilities and APPLY!

Thursday 6th February 2020 	 4-8pm

Wednesday 5th February 2020 	 4-8pm
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